
‭


‭
Once among the most common shark species in tropical waters around the world, the oceanic whitetip 
shark has experienced significant population declines over the last several decades. Available 
evidence indicates that these declines are likely ongoing. The most significant threats to the species 
include incidental bycatch in commercial fisheries, illegal international trade of fins, and inadequate 
regulatory measures to address these threats. For these reasons, the oceanic whitetip shark was 
listed as a threatened species under the U.S. Endangered Species Act (ESA) in 2018. 

When a species is listed as threatened, the prohibited acts in section do not 
automatically apply to that species like they would for a species that is listed as endangered. However, 
section 4(d) of the ESA  authorizes NOAA Fisheries to issue regulations that are necessary and 
advisable for the conservation of the species, or to prohibit any or all acts listed in section 9(a)(1). 
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 Proposed Application of Section 9(a)(1) Prohibitions 
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https://www.fisheries.noaa.gov/national/endangered-species-conservation/endangered-species-act#section-9-prohibited-acts
https://www.fisheries.noaa.gov/national/endangered-species-conservation/protective-regulations-threatened-species-under-endangered
https://www.regulations.gov/document/NOAA-NMFS-2023-0117-0001
https://www.fisheries.noaa.gov/action/proposed-protective-regulations-oceanic-whitetip-shark
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